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RECTORôS REPORT 
 

Gravitational Waves 
 

In September 2015 scientists in the USA were able, at last, to detect gravitational waves, 

though they waited until February 2016 to announce this information having done much 

checking in between times to verify their results. These waves were predicted by Albert 

Einstein but have been very elusive being unimaginably small. Now, however, we know 

that scientists have conclusively detected a huge event, two black holes colliding, more than 

a billion light years away. It shows that with patience we may be able to detect much more 

than we had even imagined a few years ago. 

 

In matters of faith foundational events are much closer to hand in space and time and we 

donôt need vast and expensive detecting equipment, we just need to learn to listen! Through-

out Advent our sermons had a theme of vocation, not in the narrow sense of feeling called to 

ordination but in the wider of sense of Godôs call to every one of us to make the best use of 

our personal gifts and talents individually and as a community. 

 

In church life things only succeed to the degree that we respond to Godôs call whether we 

are leading or participating, whether we are giving or receiving. This year many have con-

tributed to Holiday at Home, the Night Shelter, singing, serving, welcoming, bbq-ing, bak-

ing, bell-ringing just to name a few ways! At the start of 2016 we are highlighting the many 

areas of church life where there are opportunities to get involved. You will read about all 

sorts of activities in this report booklet. 

 

The waves created by the love of God in creation reach us, and although we might not al-

ways hear we do not need vast instruments to detect them. We need listening heart and 

minds. I hope you hear God at work in reading these reports, maybe you will discover that 

you are being called too! 

 

The Revd Philip Davison 

Rector 
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